
  

 

King George Avenue 
Ilkeston 
Derbyshire 
DE7 5HS 

           
                   0115 9303724 
 

19th December 2023 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Year 11 – Data and Assessment Reports  

I hope this email finds you well and that you’re looking forward to the festive period.  

We are delighted to share updated Year 11 report information, collated by subject teachers after marking and 

verifying recent assessments.  

To access your child’s data, please select the following link - www.go4schools.com  
 
From the Login menu choose Parents Login and select First Time User. Please sign up using the email address 
we have registered at school and select New Password. This will generate a login email that should be sent within 
5 minutes. 
 
Once you have logged in you will be able to access the following information:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
The menu to the left-hand side of the homepage allows you to explore each category in greater 
depth. 
 
 
 
 

 
 



  

Attendance Information 
 
Just 71 school days remain before the first GCSE exam when students return after Christmas, there is no factor 
that impacts grades more than attendance. Put simply, students with better attendance make greater progress 
and achieve higher grades than those who do not. Attendance must be greater than 95% for the rest of the 
school year in order to access prom.  
(Obvious medical exemptions will be taken into consideration with a common-sense approach adopted when 
determining eligibility) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Predicted Grades 
 
A predicted grade is the grade their teacher thinks they will currently receive if students continue to work as 
they are. Please note that these grades are not set in and stone and can increase with improved attendance, 
effort and revision, just as they can go down if students stop working hard. Predicted grades are informed by 
assessment performance in addition to homework completion and general classroom attitude. 
 
The colours indicate students’ attainment compared with their FFT50 target. This target is the average grade 
students are expected to achieve given their starting point, this is based on their Key Stage 2 SATS. 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



  

Attitude to Learning Judgement 
 
Attitude to learning encompasses all the classroom-based behaviours we see from your young person, including 
their completion of work, engagement in classroom discussion and behaviour within lessons. Students are 
assigned an attitude to learning judgement from Outstanding, Good, Requires Improvement, Poor.  
 
Homework Completion Information 
 
Homework is a key element in supporting the improvement of outcomes for your young person, this is set weekly 
and linked to the retrieval of key knowledge that has been previously taught. Students are assigned a homework 
completion judgement from Outstanding, Satisfactory, Poor and no homework completed. 
 
What Next? 
 
Students have completed practice exams in English Language, Maths and Science during this half term. Practise 
examinations for remaining subjects will take place during the second week back after Christmas.  We are 
helping to prepare students through targeted morning prep sessions and will be utilising their afternoon CARE 
curriculum sessions to further improve their outcomes moving forward.  
 
After School intervention is available every evening after school and it is expected that students attend most of 
these sessions. Those who do will achieve better grades than those who do not.  
 
As always, we appreciate your support with everything discussed in this letter. This is a team effort, and it takes 
home and school, working together to secure the very best outcomes for our young people.  
 
Key Dates 
Monday 15th January 2024 to Tuesday 30th January 2024 – Mock Exam Period 
Thursday 29th February 2024 – Year 11 Parents Evening and Mock Results 
Thursday 9th May 2024 – GCSE Summer Exams Begin 
Thursday 22nd August 2024 – GCSE results day 
 
At OIEA we CARE about our students, and we CARE about their progress. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding support and intervention for year 11 students during this final year 
please do not hesitate to contact me at jlockhart@oiea.co.uk 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Mr J Lockhart 
Assistant Principal  


